Van Buren Middle School and Healthy Villages to Sponsor Community Health Fair
Van Buren Middle School and Healthy Villages are teaming up to sponsor a Community Health Fair to be held on Monday, January 10th from 6:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. at the middle school in Stockport.  The goal of the event is to promote healthy food choices and the importance of physical activity.  
During this time, everyone is invited to come and enjoy a spaghetti dinner in the cafeteria with your family.  Dinner will be served from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m. and include spaghetti, salad, French bread, fruit, and drink.  The dinner is free for everyone!  Research shows that children who eat regularly with their family do better in school than children who do not.  The benefits of eating together as a family also include:  You and your children will talk more.  Children are less likely to be overweight and more likely to stay away from cigarettes, alcohol and illicit drugs.   Researchers have found that families who eat together also tend to eat more vegetables and fruit—and fewer fried foods, soda, and foods with trans fats.  If you are interested in attending “Family Dinner Night”, reservations would be appreciated.  To reserve your “spot”, please call the school at (319)796-4414.
Many businesses and organizations will be providing information at the Health Fair, they include: American Diabetes Association, Bloom and Bark, Healthy Villages, JEL and the Van Buren SAFE Coalition, Kohl Wholesale, Pathfinders R C & D, South Central Iowa Area Health Education Center, Van Buren County Hospital, Van Buren Public Health, and much more.  This will also be a Healthy Villages enrollment and check-in event for anyone wanting to participate in the Healthy Villages program.  Games and activities will be in the gym during the evening, including Wii stations.  Door prizes will be awarded starting at 7:00 p.m.

 A few “Ask the Expert” events are scheduled to occur during the Health Fair, see below for a schedule.
6:30 to 7:00 p.m.
Gary Debner, Physical Therapist-Using Therabands
7:00 to 7:30 p.m.
Heidi Bainbridge, Aerobics and Yoga Instructor-“Mini” yoga class

 “This health fair is designed to educate and motivate everyone to make better food choices and increase awareness about the importance of physical activity, as well as, give our students an opportunity to eat a meal with their family and voice their ideas and preferences regarding school meals,” says Sara Sprouse, school nurse.  During the event, students and their parents will be asked to complete a questionnaire on what healthy choices they would like to have available with school meals.  
If school is cancelled or there is an early-out due to weather, the Health Fair will be postponed to Monday, January 17th. 

